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                                                      NORTHREPPS AERONEWS  (No7/2014)
Well, it’s time to get the old quill out again. Our wonderful weather is still proving challenging at times but when it’s good…it’s great, but we have now had enough rain for a while. The grass is looking really good and even the area used during the caravan rally has fully recovered. We have just sorted the ‘new gang mowers’ which we purchased at an auction. Smiffy, Redneck and Popeye have made up a replacement remote control box to replace the missing one. You may have also noticed that Smiffy and Chippie have fitted the new windows to the club building and with it’s new paint job is now complete needing only a ramp to finish it off.
Crabfield 2014.. Well, what can I say. After 3 attempts when it either blew a gale, rained cats an dogs or both, this year the weather gods were kind and it couldn’t have been nicer. We had near a 100 visitors despite FlyUK starting later. Many camped over and lots of members got to fly too as well as the school aircraft. We had entertainment on the Saturday night and we provided the bar in house thanks to club member Andy Hawes who kindly supplied the beer at cost and loaned us coolers, plumbing etc.. As usual, the event wouldn’t have happened without our regular band of helpers who set the whole thing up, ran it and then helped us clear the site afterwards…. A big Thank You to all those involved
Aero Club:  We have had a clutch of new members join which is great news for our club. One has moved one of his toys here, an original ARV, which resides in the second poly-hangar. He also owns the Fury amongst others. The monthly club gatherings in N.Walsham are proving a big hit, if you’ve not been yet…tut tut. The Tiger Moth that was residing here off an on has at last had its brakes and tailwheel fitted and has moved to its proper home at Ludham. We hope to see her flutter in on a regular basis. They have also now got a Christian Eagle if they feel the need for speed….. Oli Elmer, having sold his Pitts last year, got severe withdrawal symptoms (surprise, surprise) and now has another one. It’s currently ‘stateless’ but he hopes to have it on the UK register shortly. We have another temporary resident, a Jabiru microlight. The owner is looking to either group it and keep it here or if that fails, to sell it on…. You can contact me to find out more or contact James P who is looking after it. 
Paramotoring: The recent spell of settled weather has seen a lot of flying and few came along for Crabfield too although next year, they will need a little more briefing concerning flying off an active airfield. On a slightly darker note, the hooligans from the King’s Lynn/Fakenham area have been causing chaos again and giving the sport a really bad name. Smiffy is working on a flag/ribbon system for those flying off here as we are getting calls on a near weekly basis. With immediate effect the only Paramotors permitted to land and take-off at Northrepps are our Aero Club members only. No other Paramotor will be allowed to land and take-off at Northrepps. Any enquiries from Paramotorists outside of our club should be directed to Smiffy. I fear before long that the relaxed sport may be forced into costly and unfair legislation if the “cowboys” are not caught…. 
Model Club:  Nothing to report this month and they all seem happy
Silly Quiz and useless info:

1. Which Airline is the oldest in the World?

2. There was an aircraft in WW2 named ‘Elona Gay’ What type was it and why was it famous?

3. There is a type of snake that we know as a rattlesnake, what is it called in the US? It has the same name as a once well known missile carried by many US and UK aircraft

NOTAMS and Safety: There are a lot of Notams about this time of year so please check before you fly. Sculthorpe airfield, just west of Fakenham, has been very busy this year with Notams in force almost daily and Weybourne is not far behind. There has also sadly been a load of incidents of pilots ‘busting’ the Norwich Zone…. There is no excuse for this, if you are non-radio stay well away. The zone has been there long enough for all to know about it. It is clearly marked on the maps and we nearly always have current maps for sale in the club building……
If residents are going off on a cross country, you must book out or at least let us know where you are off to…. If you don’t reappear for a few hours and we don’t know what’s happening, we are likely to notify the rescue services of a missing aircraft

From the Flying Press: I will do a bit on this next month but most of the articles are mainly on the events that have been happening and the odd new toy or two. The big talking point has, of course, been on the de-regulation of single seater microlights at last.
Stop Press:  The new gangs are up and running and working a treat. ‘Bumfluff’ aka Adam Gillespie has finished his Instructors course. Up until 27th June, we had around 10 aircraft in to night stop off FlyUK and they had near a bowser full of Mogas which all helps. With some of the proceeds from Crabfield, we have purchased a new strimmer as the old one was on its last legs.
(Local) Airfield News: All fields seem to be doing well and reporting an upturn in flying again. I believe Felthorpe and Ludham, along with us, have run out of hangar space. I do know of 2 or 3 fields that do have space if anyone interested. Will update a bit more next month when I have some time to do some more research.
QUIZ ANSWERS:

1. ROYAL DUTCH AIRLINES(KLM)

2. BOEING B29 AND IT DROPPED THE FIRST ATOMIC BOMB ON JAPAN, IT WAS NAMED AFTER THE PILOT’S MOTHER
3. SIDEWINDER

And Finally  An early heads up for Cromer Carnival this year… the dates are 16-22 August with Carnival Day on Wednesday 20th.  The Wildcat Aerobatic Team will be displaying on the Tuesday(19th) and the Red Arrows an 1100(local) on the big day.(Please Note: The Time Has Changed) We will be closed by NOTAM when the ‘Reds’ display. There is NO parachute drops this year and we had hoped to have the ‘Wingwalkers’ to close the show on the big day but sadly the council said No due to the arrival of floats at the same time.
A popular sign often seen in military offices in the US reads:

Don’t underestimate Me…..I know more than I say. Think more than I speak and notice  more than you realize……

Happy and safe flying and remember Safety (and happiness) is no Accident

Chris and the Team                                                                                              28/06/2014

